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THE DECISION 
 
That Cabinet considers its response to the recommendations made by the Overview 
and Scrutiny Management Committee at its meeting on 10 March 2022. 
 

 
 

REASONS FOR THE DECISION 
 
To comply with the Call-in procedure rules set out in Part 4 of the Council’s 
Constitution. 
 

 
 

DETAILS OF ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS 
 
Not applicable.   
 

 
 

OTHER RELEVANT MATTERS CONCERNING THE DECISION 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
10 March 2022  
Call-in of Executive Decision CAB 21/22 33197 – St Mary’s Leisure Centre 
RESOLVED that Cabinet reconsider the called in decision at the next decision 
meeting. 
The following recommendations were made to be addressed by Cabinet at 14 March 
2022 meeting: 
• That Cabinet do not proceed with the decision agreed at 21 February 2022 
meeting to close St Marys Leisure Centre and that Cabinet seek to find a partner to 
keep it open for community use. 
If the Administration is not minded to accept this recommendation it is recommended 
that: 
A) The Administration honours the Leader’s commitment to the community and 
restricts the sale of the building solely for affordable housing or community use. 



 

If the Administration is not minded to accept this recommendation, or is unable to 
meet this commitment, it is recommended that:  
• The outcome of the Best Value consideration report which determines the 
viability of restricting disposal of the site for residential use, as outlined in 
recommendation two of the Cabinet report, is reported back to this Committee at the 
appropriate time. 
 
B) The Administration honours the Leader’s commitment to the community that 
all or some of the capital receipt raised is re-invested in the local community, that the 
community are meaningfully involved in determining how the money is spent, and, 
that the Administration report back to this Committee at the appropriate time on how 
this has been achieved. The Committee have expressed support for initiatives that 
promote the health and wellbeing of the local community. 
If the Administration is not minded to accept this recommendation it is recommended 
that: 
• The criteria for determining the level of capital receipt to be re-invested in the 
local community is provided to the Committee. 
 
• The Administration report back to this Committee at an appropriate time 
outlining how it has utilised the capital receipt to benefit the local community. 
 
C) That a public meeting is held within the community to enable answers to be 
provided to the questions that still remain unanswered, specifically those relating to 
how the capital receipt will be spent and how they will be involved in determining the 
need in the community. 
 
Cabinet rejected all of the recommendations from Overview and Scrutiny 
Management Committee above.  
 

 
 

CONFLICTS OF INTEREST 
 
None. 
 

 
 

CONFIRMED AS A TRUE RECORD 
We certify that the decision this document records was made in accordance with the 
Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Access to Information) (England) 
Regulations 2000 and is a true and accurate record of that decision. 
 

Date: 14 March, 2022 
 
 

 Decision Maker: 
The Cabinet 

   
 

  Proper Officer: 
Judy Cordell 


